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Peterborough, NH  03458 
 

MINUTES 

 
In accordance with RSA 198:20-b, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley 
School Board for the purpose of accepting the HB1221 reimbursement of 7.5% for 
Teacher/Employer Contributions in FY’2022 for the 2022-2023 fiscal year. 
 
 

Dick Dunning called the Public Hearing to order at 7:00 p.m.  
 
Lori Schmidt reported that $282,700.57 was received in December 2022.  It was included 
in the estimated revenue for the year on the MS-24.  These funds were applied toward the 
tax rate calculation. 

 
Jim Fredrickson motioned to accept these funds.   
No questions were asked.   

William Bryk seconded.  Unanimous.  
 

Dick Dunning called the Public Hearing closed at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 


